THE CROQUET ASSOCIATION

ELECTION OF PRESIDENT

Ballot Paper

There are two candidates for the office of President of the Croquet Association.   In the absence of explicit provision for a contested election, it has been agreed that there will be a ballot of Individual Associates.  Election addresses provided by the candidates are published in the August 2009 edition of the Croquet Gazette. 

If you wish to vote, please place an “X” in the box next to the name of the candidate you wish to vote for, then sign and return this ballot paper to the CA Office.  If you require more than one ballot paper per household you may photocopy this or download one from the CA website.  Alternatively, a facility to vote electronically will be provided on the CA website.  All votes must be received by the CA Office no later than 7th October, 2009 and the result will be announced at the AGM on 17th October (it will not be possible to vote at the meeting).

	Mr. R. Q. Barrett, prop. Mrs. P Duke-Cox, sec. Mr. B.A. Keen
	

	
	
	

	Mr. D. K. Openshaw, prop. Mr. S. N. Mulliner, sec. Mr. A. B. Hope
	


Name ………………………………………….  

Signature……….………………………..

Election Addresses

Quiller Barrett

I have not been involved in CA affairs since I stood down from Council in 2003 and I certainly did not seek to be nominated as President. However, prior to anyone being nominated, the Chairman asked me if she could put my name forward and after some thought I agreed. If elected I will endeavour to follow the example of our distinguished past-Presidents.

The President’s role is to chair the AGM, to be available to ‘front’ the CA at major events and, if required, to advise the Chairman of Council. Here are a few details about me.

Since1990 I served on club and Federation committees and on Council (Chairman of Council 2001-3). In 1998-9 I chaired a constitutional working party and our recommendations led to major reforms that made the CA’s constitution more democratic and streamlined the work of Council and its committees. And in 2000, as part of our plan to improve connections between clubs and Council, I proposed that the CA should present Diplomas to club members; it proved to be a popular innovation.

I am a member of Watford and Surbiton clubs. I enjoy coaching and playing in tournaments, particularly the Seniors and Veterans.

Prior to taking up croquet I flew gliders and volunteered to help administer the sport at club, national and international levels. I was Chairman of the British Gliding Association in the 1970s and have been a Vice President since 1980.

I had to find time to earn a living and was a director of publishing companies until I retired in 1997. Currently I am a volunteer adviser at my local Citizens Advice Bureau.

David Openshaw

I am pleased to be proposed for the  Presidency of the Croquet Association by Stephen Mulliner and Andrew Hope current Vice Presidents and former Chairmen of the Croquet Association.

I believe there are two key roles for the President of the Croquet Association (CA).   Firstly he should represent the CA at a number of key functions including the AGM, and events like the Open Championships. Thereby ensuring that the CA has a high profile within the croquet community. 

Secondly the President should help clubs and the CA to raise the profile of croquet both locally and nationally. I would be pleased to respond to any clubs who feel that the involvement of the President of the CA can help them in the further development of their club. We should extend our range of contacts within government and its agencies, commercial organisations such as potential sponsors and the media.

I believe that I can fulfil these two roles very well. I have a wide experience of club croquet having played at over 40 member clubs.  I have represented Great Britain from 1979 to 2000 and have been a member of the CA Council from 1982 to 1986 and from 1998 to the present day. In 2003 I became President of the World Croquet Federation and complete my second and final term in this position in December of this year. 

I already have a good record in promoting croquet for example in 2001 I took the initiative and invited the Sports Minister Kate Hoey to attend the World Championships and this year in China I was involved in the promotion of croquet and was interviewed on national television. 

In my professional capacity I offer extensive knowledge and experience of the world of business including 11 years in the position of managing director of two well known international companies and for the last 12 years I have run my own management consultancy business.

If elected I will actively represent the CA and work with clubs and the CA Council to further the development of croquet.

